NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN STEERING GROUP
MINUTES of meeting held on Tuesday August 9, 2016 at the Youth Centre

Present :    Stephen Hardy, Sue Prochak, Judy Rogers, Lesley Smith,  Martin Bates, Sheila Brazier,  Karen Ripley, Peter Davies, Jeremy Knott, Nick Greenfield, Tamara Strapp

1.  Apologies:   Alexander Church, Sean O'Hara, Ruth Hardy
2.  Declarations of interest:
  None.
3.  Minutes of previous meeting:  Jeremy noted that the question of mentioning RVR in the Neighbourhood Plan document had been discussed at the last meeting, and it had been agreed that there should be a reference to it with a brief note that it was felt that as there was a current long-standing application before Rother it would not be appropriate to comment in the Plan.  This did not appear in the minutes and Peter will amend them.
Karen and Sue are amending the supporting documents in the light of comments made. 

4.  Matters arising:  Green spaces – more work is needed.  Karen will circulate the latest version of the document to everyone once it has been checked and it will then be incorporated in the main draft.  She will also amend the map to show the size of the green spaces, and will send Sheila an up-to-date map to go on the NP website  Peter will call a further meeting of the sub-committee to discuss further in terms of Norman Kwan's comments.
The BUAB (Built Up Area Boundary) will be the new development boundary.
Nick and Tamara joined the meeting at this point.
5.  What have we missed out?
(i)  Sue informed the group about the situation with regard to decriminalisation of parking.  This term means that parking will become a civil  rather than a police matter so that infringements will not result in criminal proceedings.  At present  police in  the whole  of East Sussex￹￹￹￹￹￹￹ have stopped enforcing parking, and the County Council have stopped painting yellow lines etc. but this will take it out of police hands so that in villages the County Council will be obliged to repaint and enforce restrictions.  Such schemes can include things like residents' permits, pay-and-display etc.  Traffic wardens will not exist anywhere any more and the police will not be involved in parking enforcement.  Tunbridge Wells have no parking meters at all, but they have 15 wardens and the system is paid for by issuing fines and permits.
The implication for the NP is that parking is a big issue and this seems to be the only way the village will get proper enforcement.  It is a matter for the Parish Council but the NP can include a statement to the effect that we support the decriminalisation of parking although it is not likely until after the next district elections in 2019.  Karen will see that it is put on the agenda for the Parish Council.  Any reference in the Plan will not go into the Reg 14 submission.
(ii) EC7, which relates to new employment, does not include any reference to specific sites.  We have discussed relevant points e.g. easy access to the A21, not having an adverse aspect in terms of landscape and traffic, but we have not actually looked for sites.  The reason is the reference in the
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Core Strategy that Rother parishes have to find 10,000 sq. ft. of business space.  Judy asked if that includes the Mill and the health centre.  Sue and Stephen have been informed by Dr. Rob McNeilly

that they have received funding approval for a prototype new rural health centre which will have various innovative features.  The only place under consideration at the moment is the Glyndebourne site behind Culverwells; however Rother are now saying that the current planning permission is for business use and not employment use, so the owners have to put in another application for change of use.  The dentists will also be included on the site.  Peter queried whether there would be adequate parking provision.  Rother are pushing for business Bl, B2 (e.g. workshops, small units etc.)  generally  but need to be persuaded  that  employment  in the village  in whatever business use class  is  good for the village. 
Stephen feels we may have to do some more work on employment need, and will argue that the increase at Culverwells should be added into that.
(iii)  Local listing of heritage/character buildings: we have ended up with EN7 which only refers to listed buildings.  We need to include other heritage assets  This question will have to be included in the review process and Martin agreed to start having a look at possibilities outside the central conservation area.
(iv)  Developer contributions: there is no reference to CIL.  There is bound to be some interaction between this and other contributions developers are required to make, but they should not be allowed to get away with simply  paying  CIL; even with a Neighbourhood Plan  in place 75% of any CIL  money goes into  Rother's central pot. Stephen will talk to Norman Kwan to clarify.
Sue asked that Stephen should also raise the wishes that young people had come up with as a result of the Uth Voice project, although Judy, Tamara and others questioned whether this should be given priority over other groups' needs.  It was agreed that we would put a wish-list of projects in LE l taken from the big questionnaire survey, but adding the Uth Voice suggestions as they were surveyed separately.  Stephen will draft the wording.
(v)  We need to have provision for a review process.  It was agreed that we should fix this for every five years, or earlier if, for instance, a major site should fail.
(vi)  Listing of trees outside the conservation area, e.g. the trees at the top end of Bishops Lane. Martin will look into the regulations as to whether we can put them into the Neighbourhood Plan, or under the Green Spaces policy.  We may be able to have our own Tree Preservation policy: Stephen will look into it.  Karen will send Stephen the list she has, and Stephen will circulate everybody for suggestions about specific trees or areas.
(vii)  Jeremy asked if we should have more reference to the history of the village straight away at the beginning of the Plan.  It was agreed to have it as an appendix at the end.
(viii) Stephen asked if people could have a good look at Norman Kwan's review, and send any specific comments to him.  Jeremy raised bullet point 4 on questions of deliverability.
6.  Grove Farm new application:
The new application is for 34 + 1 dwellings.  It is open to comment from members of the public but Stephen clarified that it would be inappropriate for the Steering Group to comment because it would be prejudicial.  It is for the Parish Council to comment on planning matters via the Planning sub-
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committee.  Martin was asked to put in another submission to  Rother  in his own name and 

without any reference to the Steering Group, since this had not been discussed and was unauthorised by the Group.  He was also asked to make sure that his first submission was removed.

7.   Mill site, Glyndebourne site and other current planning matters:
Heathfield Gardens: Stephen has been talking to the owners and is still concerned about deliverability from the point of view of access.  He had been supplied with a map today (attached).  They have negotiated with Affinity Sutton to create an access from the field further along in the newer part of Heathfield Gardens, in what is currently a cul-de-sac.  We need confirmation from the Highways Authority (ESCC) that access will actually work, because if they will not accept it the site is not deliverable and cannot be included.  Mr. Higgins wants to use the farm gate at the top which leads on to George Hill.  Stephen has again suggested to them to contact ESCC to see if that is a possible access.
Tamara felt it was relatively simple, and quicker, to do this ourselves as there are clear criteria regarding speed, sight-lines etc.  Stephen will ask Donna about the regulations.  Heathfield Gardens was high on the list of favoured sites at the public consultation, so it needs to be clarified as soon as possible.  Tamara will progress this.
Vicarage site: Again, problems about deliverability because of the access.  Stephen spoke to the agent for the Church Commissioners some time ago, who assured him that it was, but he has not spoken to them for some time for an update.  There has been the suggestion of access via some part of the Seven Stars car park which needs clarifying.
Mill site:  Walter Meyer has new consultants and another new set of plans and has requested another meeting with Stephen and the new consultants, date to be confirmed (now  Thursday  18 August).  
Karen drew attention to the numbers we currently have for the Plan.  This included Countrycrafts, which now needs to be taken out as permission was granted for only five dwellings, and Heathfield Gardens is a higher number than originally consulted on, so it will need to be clarified for final consultation.
8.  Consultation – the next phase:
Donna is hoping to have the Plan ready for Monday, August 22.  When it arrives it can be circulated by email.  There will be two further opportunities to revise it in the light of feedback received  Lesley asked when we would address Norman Kwan's comments.  This will have to be done as part of the consultation process.   The next Parish Council meeting is on September 19 so it had previously been agreed that there should be an extra meeting before then.  There was discussion in view of holidays  and  Tuesday, September 6 at 7.00 in the Youth Centre was suggested for the Parish Council meeting.  The Steering Group meeting on September 13 will still take place as usual.  
9. AOB:  The Uth Voice project is to be wrapped up, and the same model is not going to be repeated.  Karen will liaise with us with a small report to go on the website.
The meeting closed at 9.30.
10.  Date of next meetings:  Tuesday September 6, 7.00 in the Youth Centre (prior to  PC meeting). Tuesday September 13, 7.30 in the Youth Centre.
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